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Rotary International Theme for 2015 - 2016:  

Be a gift to the world 

The Rotary Club of Berowra Inc. 
Chartered 10 May 1977 First Meeting 25 May 1977 

Meets Second and Fourth Wednesdays 6:30pm for 7:00pm                                                                
Berowra RSL Club, 997 Pacific Highway, Berowra NSW                                                                         

Website Address: www.berowra.net/rotary 
Address:  PO Box 30, Berowra, NSW 2081 

Attendance Officer:                          

Please ring Jan Childs if 
you are unable to                

attend a meeting, you will 
be bringing a guest, or if 
you would like to be a              
visitor at meeting.  

Tel: 9456 1482 
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Kalori 
The Bulletin of the Rotary Club of 

Berowra Inc. 

Kalori means the message stick used by the              
Aboriginal Tribes which lived in the sandstone ranges 

surrounding the Hawkesbury River.  Berowra is      
situated above a major area of the Hawkesbury.   

Berowra Waters—one of Sydney’s well known beauty 
spots—is depicted on our Club Banner. 
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Rotary Grace 
 

For food,                            
friendship  

and the opportunity to 
serve through Rotary,  

we give thanks. 
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Wednesday 8 — Club Assembly 
 

Wednesday 22 — Jenna Bakker—Rotaract REMI Project 

 
President Tom Borg PHF 

http://www.berowra.net/rotary


PROGRAMME, MEETINGS 
AND GUEST SPEAKERS             

 Rotary Year 2015—2016 

July 2015  

Wed 8 Club Assembly 

Wed 22 Jennah Bakker —  Rotaract REMI   
Project  

August 2015  

Wed 12 Pride of Workmanship/Community 
Service Awards Presentation Dinner 

Wed 26 TBA 

September 2015  

Wed 9 and 23 Meeting dates 

October 2015  

Wed 14 and 28 Meeting dates 

November 2015  

Wed 11 and 25 Meeting dates 

December 2015  

Wed 9  Meeting date 
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The Rotary Club of Berowra meets on the second and  
fourth Wednesdays of the month, and at the Berowra RSL 
Club at 6.30pm for 7.00pm, unless otherwise indicated. 
 
Visitors, both men and women, are very welcome at the 
Meetings of the Rotary Club of Berowra.              
 
Details of the meetings and guest speakers are listed. 
Please call one of the members of the Rotary Club listed 
below, or just turn up. 

The next Bulletin will be published for                                 
August 2015. 
 
Please submit your contributions to the 
Editor,  Peggy Sanders, for the next 
Bulletin by Thursday 30 July @ 5pm  
psanders@ozemail.com.au 
 

President: Tom Borg 0407 274 757  

Administration: Allan Smith 0412 619 773 
 

Public Relations: Peggy Sanders  
0413 481 854  

This Month — July 2015 
 
Wednesday 8 July:  Club Assembly 
 
Wednesday 22 July:  
Jennah Bakker—
Rotaract REMI Project 
 
 
From Jennah:  I am a  
member of the Lower North 
Shore Rotaract Club.  
 
Recently along with fellow 
Rotaractors, I went on an 
overseas trip to Lao, as part 
of a RAWCS project our  
Rotaract Club started. The 
aim of the project is to  
improve the standard of living 
and implement new renewa-
ble technologies into the  
villages of Lao.  
 
The REMI (Renewable  
Energy and New Materials Institute) has 
been developing new water filters; thermal 
power; energy efficient wood fired cooking 
stoves; biofuels; solar power and; other 
renewable technologies. We are currently 
raising money to help implement these 
technologies into rural Lao villages.  

 
http://www.lnsrotaract.org.au/projects/
international/remi-project 

We look forward to hearing from Jennah. 
Jennah was a RYLArian in January 2012. 

 



3 

Report from June: 
 
June saw two big functions — 
 
The Farewell to our Youth Exchange Student Iida– Lotta  
Mattila. What a happy night celebrating all that Iida has 
done, seen and been involved in during her 
period with us, joined by her host parents 
and families. 
 
 
 

Changeover Dinner   
 
Changeover from ‘Light Up Rotary’ to ‘Be a  
gift to the world’; from Trevor Bailey to  
Tom Borg. We were pleased to welcome  
DGE  Gina Growden on the eve of her 
changeover as DG. We were pleased to be   
joined by partners, Rotary friends, new  
Associate Member Jim Fairlie, and the friends and family of the incoming President Tom Borg. 
 

 
 
Donations — during June Berowra Rotary has made 
presentations of cheques to assist the Rural Fire Service; 
Girl Guides and the SES. 
 
 

 



MEMBERS’ PAGE  

August 2015  

Friday 28 Daffodil Day @ Berowra Railway 
Station 

September 2015  

Saturday 5 Father’s Day Plant Sale @ Hunt 
Reserve 
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Birthdays, Anniversaries and                                  
Congratulations.…….. 
 
1 - 31 July  
 
Happy Birthday to: Jan Childs (1/7); 
Pat Smith (2/7); Frank Childs (6/7);  
Happy Anniversary to: Nil 
Happy Anniversary of Induction to: Stan 
Redden (1/7); Philip Ruddock (13/7) 
 
Bon Voyage: Rich Moore — back to Chicago til  
November. 

Stamps can bring money to Rotary—
Jan P has left some self addressed 
stamped envelopes so that you can 
forward to:   
 
PP Jan Polczynski PHF   
PO Box 4197, Marayong 2148  

 

During Iida– Lotta’s last couple of weeks Tom and 
Yvonne took her to a family farm at Orange where she 
helped with mustering cattle and weaning baby calves.  
 
Iida and the other exchange student Astrid from                         
Waitara Club had a great time and were able to see an 
Australian working farm in action. 

  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

2016 Conference Chair Angelo Raveane is 
pleased to announce that registrations for the 
2016 District Conference have opened with  
attractive ‘Early Bird‘ pricing.  “Full registration 
at $270 makes the Conference on 11-12 March 
very attractive and with the chance to win the 
‘Early Bird Prize'”, he said. 
  
District Governor 2015-16 Gina Growden said 
“The Conference will officially open on the  
Friday evening and will conclude following a 
celebratory dinner on the Saturday.  This,  
coupled with Canberra’s wide range of  
accommodation to suit every budget, will  
ensure that the Conference will be very  
affordable.  It will also mean that you can enjoy 
some of the many attractions that Canberra 
offers on Sunday prior to returning to Sydney!” 
  
Early Bird pricing applies until 30 November. 
 
 
https://conference2016d9685.wordpress.com/
packages/ 
 
 

 
 

https://conference2016d9685.wordpress.com/the-early-bird-prize/

